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I am pleased to bring forth the first issue of the year 2022. 

This issue comprises of original research articles and case 

studies representing new developments in medical science 

in Australasia. On this occasion of the new beginning of the 

2022 post-pandemic, I extend our appreciation for your 

continued support and readership of AMJ. Previous year has 

been extremely tough and challenging for not only medical 

research fraternity but also for general population all across 

the world. We are committed to bring to you best research 

outcomes from Australasia with comprehensive coverage of 

emerging challenges and innovations in medical research. I 

express my sincere thanks to the editorial board for 

professional evaluation of the manuscripts, selection and 

editorial processing yet maintaining the publication time 

line. We also thank authors for timely incorporation of the 

peer-review comments and sending the revised manuscripts 

within the given time frame. Our reviewer board has always 

been exceptionally dedicated in ensuring positive and 

constructive comments and suggestions for improving the 

readability and scientific merit of the manuscript content 

and presentation.  I on behalf of the entire editorial team 

acknowledge their considerate time and efforts in reviewing 

the manuscripts. We have always upheld the scientific 

quality and integrity of our publications.  

The focus of AMJ has been to support and promulgate the 

research contributions from as wide resources as possible 

from the Australasian region without any bias. We 

encourage new aspiring researchers to present their 

findings and observations from their systematic 

explorations. We have received several manuscripts from 

Saudi Arabia, Australia, New Zealand and other Australasian 

countries. However, due to stringent quality control 

guidelines we could accept only 30% of the articles for 

publication on this issue. However there are few 

manuscripts that have been asked for resubmission and 

hopefully we could bring them to the forefront in our 

subsequent issues. 

The current issue has been designed to provide a 

comprehensive and yet concise and well balanced 

information representing the latest and trending medical 

science research. The composition is also taken care of to 

include case studies and original research apart from 

reviews and perspectives. 

As it has already been stated we reiterate that the Journal 

has moved from the current independent status to new 

banner of Andrew John Publisher. This will enable greater 

outreach and impact of our research publications and the 

authors will gain from better citation prospects of their 

research contributions. 

I extend my best wishes for the compilation of the 

forthcoming issue and I am very much looking forward to 

new and innovative solutions to the current medical 

challenges. 

 


